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Dear Sir/Madam,

Development assessment pathway for Smith Bay Wharf proposal

Kangaroo Island Plantation Timbers Ltd (KPT or the Company) announces that it now expects to be
provided with reporting requirements for an Environmental Impact Study (EIS) to be conducted in
relation to its Smith Bay Wharf project, in May 2017. These requirements will be issued by the
Development Assessment Commission of South Australia (DAC) following a site inspection.

The development is being assessed in accordance with s.46 of the Development Act (1993), which
sets out the development pathway for declared Major Projects. The guidelines issued by the DAC
will also address matters relevant to the Commonwealth, under the Environment Protection and
Biodiversity Conservation Act (1999).

The Company confirms its previous advice (21 February 2017) that it has, to the greatest extent
possible, completed all the studies that it believes will be necessary to support the finalisation of
the EIS soon after the issue of the reporting requirements.

Following submission of the EIS in a form that addresses the reporting requirements, there is a
mandatory six-week period of consultation, when submissions are sought from the public, to which
the Company must respond formally. An assessment report is then prepared by the Department of
Planning and, based on this report, the Cabinet advises the Governor to grant development
consent, subject to any applicable conditions, or to refuse consent, as the case may be.

As part of its responsibility to keep the public (and Kangaroo Island residents in particular) informed
about the project, the Company has today released a information sheet about the Smith Bay Wharf
project and the benefits it will bring to Kangaroo Island and to South Australia more generally. A
copy of that document is attached to this announcement.

Yours faithfully

Ms Vicky Allinson
Company Secretary










